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Subject: A full review of the EIOPA report on Euroins Romania

In April 2023, the European Insurance and Occupational Pensions Authority (EIOPA) agreed on a 
report about Euroins Romania, which is part of the Euroins Insurance Group, a major insurance group 
operating throughout central, eastern, and south-eastern Europe.

The report concluded that the company had a capital shortfall of between EUR 550 million and EUR 
581 million. These findings differ from:

– an actuarial report commissioned by the European Bank for Reconstruction and Development, 
which concluded that Euroins was solvent and had no capital gap, and that its reinsurance contracts 
met all of the requirements of the Solvency II Directive;

– the February 2023 findings of the Romanian regulator, ASF, and the previous three reports issued 
by ASF;

– the views of the Bulgarian financial regulator, FSC, which is the appropriate regulator for the 
Euroins Insurance Group.

MEPs have been refused access to the EIOPA report, hampering Parliament’s capacity to carry out 
its responsibilities in line with the EU Treaties.

In the interests of openness and transparency, will the Commission carry out a full review of the 
EIOPA report, including the basis on which EIOPA reached its conclusions and the source of the data 
used in the report’s preparation, and make the findings available to Parliament?
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